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ways including exporting, importing, formation of shippers association and 
using the Port Authority's shipper databases. 

Presently, VEXTRAC is emphasizing assistance to small and medium size companies 
in importing and exporting. This is an example of how the Port Authority is 
taking direct action to expand its shipments and is not just waiting for 
shipments to come through the port. 

VEXTRAC uses a computer database that indicates types of overseas cargoes being 
shipped, where the cargoes are being shipped, what parts of the U.S to which 
they are being shipped, what parts of the U.S. are shipping and receiving 
certain products. The port's traffic department furnishes VEXTRAC with the 
costs of shipping the products internationally, and VEXTRAC works with the 
terminals to develop low cost handling charges for shipments. This results in 
a least cost transportation package prepared by VEXTRAC for shippers. 
Depending on the rate quotation needed by the buyer, VEXTRAC provides rates on 
the b&sis of Cost, Insurance and Freight; Cost and Freight; and Free On Board. 

To assist shippers in marketing their goods worldwide, VEXTRAC uses trade 
shows, trade missions, overseas field offices and the services of the U.S. 
International Trade Administration. VEXTRAC uses its resources to find and 
develop markets, negotiate deals, arrange and expedite the transportation of 
goods, and correspond with international customers. 

As an example of VEXTRAC programs, one of the first companies was a chemical 
company which had stacks of inquiries from around the world, but the company 
was unsuccessful in finding a market. The company approached VEXTRAC, and we 
determined that Taiwan would be a good market for its products. We went out 
and found distributors for the chemical products. 

The price of U.S. goods has been the major problem for VEXTRAC in finding 
overseas markets. However, in terms of overall traffic at the Port, our export 
tonnage has increased in response to the declinin3 value of the dollar which 
has generated more overseas demand. Another problem has been that some smaller 
companies do not follow-through on the efforts made by VEXTRAC to get the 
companies involved in exporting. 

In 1985, VEXTRAC worked with 22 primary clients and 20 secondary clients, and 
over 10,000 tons of cargo were shipped as a result of these contacts, most 
going to the Far East and Europe . Export products included peanuts and peanut 
butter to France, while imports included lumber from Canada and tractors from 
Japan. 

NEPTUNE, THE PORT COMPUTF.R SYSTEM 
By 

Richard K. Matika 
Virgina Port Authority 

Automation offers benefits for a port in terms of customer service for users of 
the port and for the port itself in providing improved services at reduced 
costs. Now is a good time for ports to automate to maintain and improve their 
competitive position. The Virginia Port Authority and its terminal operating 
subsidiary - the Virginia International Terminals - are committed to 
automation. 



Automation began at VPA in 1970 for payroll, invoicing and account receivables. 
Through 1978, cargo control systems were added for export and import cargoes. 
These started out as batch systems in which the operator would enter data and 
then prepare a report from the data at the end of the day. Beginning in 1978, 
the system became on-line whereby various users of the system could access data 
for different purposes. Through 1985, the accounting and operations computer 
system was further refined to include a spare parts inventory, accounts 
receivable, cost accounting, work order, billing, general ledger, container 
inquiry, vessel scheduling, and break bulk cargo. 

A recent development involves the interphase with the Customs Automated 
Manifest System. This effort by Customs is intended to reduce the amount of 
paperwork and to increase the effectiveness of its inspection services for 
import cargoes. Another recent development involves the use of personal 
computers for communication with port sales offices on customers and their 
service needs. We are also looking at improved yard management in the port to 
track containers and equipment. The port personnel in the terminals will feed 
data using hand-held units into a central computer to provide for real-time 
data on the location of containers, chassis and other equipment. Worker orders 
can then be sent from the central control office to various yard locations. 

In the future, the VPA is looking at developing decision-support data to help 
the port operate more efficiently, and also an Electronic Data Interchange 
system to link the port with Custom, shiplines, inland carriers, importers and 
exporters. 

INTEGRATED AUTOMATED TERMINAL OPERATIONS 
By 

John H. Leeper 
Leeper, Cambridge & Campbell, Inc. 

The term Integrated Automated Terminal (IAT) is a proprietary term coined in 
1986 to describe a new generation of multi-purpose intermodal transshipment 
facilities that combine materials handling devices and robotics with advanced 
computer communications and control technology. 

The IAT is focused on improving transshipment productivity 

The concept for the IAT was developed from a perceived need in the 
transportation industry to improve transshipment productivity and to reduce 
excessive capital investment in containers, transportation equipment, and port 
facilities. 

In the container business, major productivity gains have been realized in the 
last five years through the introduction of jumbo containerships and 
double-stack rail platforms. However, these productivity gains were not 
matched by similar productivity increases in inland transshipment systems. In 
fact, inland transshipment inefficiencies have generally added to the cost of 
through intermodal transportations and have offset the remarkable unit cost 
decreases that have been realized in the various transportation line-haul 
modes. Symptons of transshipment system failures include: 
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